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Tom Dickie
fyi-request-13169-70478baf@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Mr Dickie

Thank you for your email of 28 June 2020 requesting the following information under the Official
Information Act 1982 (the Act):

Can you please forward the vertical / wall specification in relation to the insulation methods
adopted for the Christchurch: Stanmore Road development.

| can advise that all ceiling areas and walls in Kainga Ora — Homes and Communities developments,
including at Stanmore Road in Christchurch, are insulated in accordance with New Zealand Standard
(NZS) 4218:2009.

There were three types of Insulation materials used in the Kainga Ora development at Stanmore
Road. These were installed in accordance with the manufacturer’'s recommendations and are as
follows:

o R3.6 Autex Greenstuf to ceiling areas
e R2.5 Autex Greenstuf to exterior timber framed walls and dividing walls
e R2.8 Pink Batts or equal fibreglass insulation to framing each side of the dividing walls.

For more information about Kainga Ora developments and programmes of work across New Zealand
please see our website at https://kaingaora.govt.nz/developments-and-programmes.

Yours sincerely

Rachel Kelly
Manager Government Relations



